
 

With my brother bishops, the clergy, religious, and lay faithful of the Diocese of 
Rockville Centre, I give thanks to Almighty God for the gift of our new Holy 
Father, His Holiness Pope Leo XIV.  
  
As the 267th Successor of Saint Peter, we pray Pope Leo XIV will receive every 
grace to strengthen the Church in unity and peace, preach Jesus Christ, the Way, 
the Truth, and the Life, and confirm the Faith.  
  
With years of global missionary experience in Peru and leadership in his 
Augustinian community here in the United States, we pray, too, that his 
evangelizing pastoral charity and wisdom will guide the mission of the Church he 
now serves as Supreme Pontiff. 
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